Recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee

This report details the recommendations made to Cabinet at the meeting of the Scrutiny Committee on 14 November 2019.

Quarter 2 Performance Monitoring Report 
Recommendations:
1. the council considers how best to engage with the Leisure Trust on the Campus project in the future.

2. the Scrutiny Committee would like to consider the future options for the management of leisure facilities in the future.

3. the Scrutiny Committee welcomes the performance of the Leisure Partnership and achievements included in the report.

4. further information on the results of the leisure centre customer survey be provided to committee members.

5. further information on the increased costs at Leyland Leisure Centre be provided to committee members.

6. greater work between the Leisure Partnership and My Neighbourhood Forums be encouraged.

7. the 2019 delivery plans have more quantifiable measures of success.

8. the Council considers developing a Leisure and Public Health Strategy to take a more holistic, strategic and integrated approach with partners to include mental health, prevention and youth engagement.

9. confirmation be provided to committee members that SERCO pays their employees the foundation living wage.

Worden Hall Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Recommendations:
1. the Scrutiny Committee looks forward to seeing the masterplan and timeline for the Worden Hall buildings being brought back into use.

2. the Scrutiny Committee welcomes the commitment to ensure that social value will be assessed as the project develops.

3. the Scrutiny Committee thanks the Cabinet Member for his offer to work with the Leyland My Neighbourhood Forum on the future of Worden Hall.

